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Serry Christmas

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ, December 2019 - January 2020

“Thanks be to God for his unspeakable gift”. 2 Corinthians 9:15

It seems we are at a loss of words to describe the awesomeness of Immanuel. .. God with us...
The Creator of the universe put aside his glory, limited himself to come as a helpless baby, born
to a choice, though an inexperienced mother, became the sacrificial Lamb to pay our sin debt,
freely gives salvation to all who believe, and becomes our Savior, Great Shepherd, and High

- Priest. This wonderful season is-a joyous time as we recognize, and rejoice in a well deserved
emphasis on the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ. We must thank Him with all our humble and
heartfelt adoration, affection, and appreciation. It was fitting that the LAMB was born in a
manger, and became our Great Shepherd!

NEWS: > It has been business as usual, but with many different tangents. We have
accomplished an Annual Inspection on one of our aircraft, and | am now installing a new ABS-B
transponder in it. It is @ mandated exchange by regulation and has to do with air traffic control
(ATC). It will increase safety by alerting pilots of other aircraft positions. | will begin wiring the
Cessna 150 Trainer next. > Bro Jeffrey Ebron graduated from our Private Pilot Course. His
dad, Bro Dwayne Ebron is Station Manager of WOTJ-FM, flagship Christian radio station of
FBN in Newport, NC. > Our pole shed is not up yet, but we waited for cooler weather. We
have prepared the holes in the concrete pad, and hopefully with God’s good grace, start getting
the 10-12 each 6x6 main “poles” in place, and trusses up by the end of December. > Missionary
Earl Malpass, of Mission Air Care (close by) is rebuilding a Cessna 206 for Missionary Nathan
Smooth based in Alaska. He will bring them here to Mission Aero and he and | will be stripping
paint from the wings, prepping and repainting them. It is so good that both our ministries are so
close... 45 min drive, or 15 to 20 minute flight. MAC is in Greenville, NC

Prayer Requests: > Pray for souls to be won by us personally and at Calvary Baptist Church
here in New Bern, NC > Pray for progress with pole shed for our equipment. > Pray for our
divided Country, our President and leaders in Congress, and on state levels as well.

The Lord has been so good to give us safety in these many years of flying on remote fields, and
giving flight training to missionaries here as well. We appreciate you dear folks so much for
your faithful prayers and support, that enables us to serve Him here in ministry at Mission Aero!

“You can never truly enjoy Christmas until you can
look up into the Father's face and tell him that you
have received his Christmas giff” ~John R. Rice

Keep Looking UP!  Under HIS’ Wings,
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